[image: ]Atlantic Highlands Recreation Committee
Borough of Atlantic Highlands
100 First Avenue
Atlantic Highlands, NJ 07716
MINUTES – DECEMBER 22, 2016
REGULAR MEETING
BOROUGH HALL, 6:30 PM

CALL TO ORDER  6:30 pm

Regina Keelen moved to call the meeting to order

In Attendance:  Regina Keelen, Jacqui Hillmann, Chris McCarthy, Pam Boyd and Sandra Hoffmann.   

CORRESPONDENCE & INVOICES:
Pam Boyd had invoices for items purchased for the Holiday Home Decorating Contest.
Chris Morrissey sent a letter of Thanks for all the help with recreation activities and wished everyone a Merry Christmas
Mr. Studer sent an email regarding a possible conflict between soccer and basketball

APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  
Jacqui Hillmann made a motion to approve the Minutes from November 17, 2016, Regular Meeting, seconded by Chris McCarthy and approved by unanimous vote.  

PUBLIC COMMENT:  
There was no Public Comment.

PROGRAM/EVENTS:
· [bookmark: _GoBack]Christmas Tree Lighting – Jacqui reported that the Christmas Tree Lighting was a great success with more than 100 people showing up.  The Hot Chocolate and Cookie table was liked by all.  Chris Morrisy did a great job with the music. There were performances from the Atlantic Highlands Choir and the Jig Factory.  The lighting was followed by a Scavenger Hunt in the park along with snacks sponsored the Chamber.

· Holiday Decorating Contest  - Six families have signed up.  Judging will be tomorrow night.  Pam has put together gift bags for the 1st, 2nd and 3rd place winners.  Winners will be posted on the Recreation Web Site.

· Santa/Pet Photo Day – Regina reported that this event was very well received with many pets of various types being brought in.  They collected toys and Food Donations for the ASPCA.  They will do this again next year.

· Basketball – Laura Santoro will be meeting with Coaches tonight to pick teams.  There are 99 children registered for the program.  There is not a Black Seal available at the Elementary School during the week for basketball practices, so Mr. Hubeny is working with Jacqui and Regina to look for other gyms to have the evening practices.  Games will remain at the Elementary School on Saturdays.

OLD BUSINESS: 
There was no Old Business

NEW BUSINESS:  
Pam noted that she approached by a resident who would like to help out with Recreation events, but did not really want to become a member of the Committee.  It was decided that they will post it on the Webpage after the new year that volunteers are appreciated and do not need to be formal members of the Committee.

ADJOURN: 
Pam Boyd motioned to adjourn, Chris McCarthy seconds the motion, meeting adjourned, and 7:00 pm. 


Michelle Clark
Recording Secretary
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